MADRESFIELD PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE 119th ANNUAL Parish Meeting
Held at Madresfield School on Thursday 10th May 2012 at 7.00pm
PRESENT:

Cllrs. Rev S Irwin (Chairman), Mr R Baldwin, Mr D Craig

Also Mr D Sharp (Clerk).

1. APOLOGIES:
There were none.
2. APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF LAST YEARS MEETING:
The Minutes of the 118th Annual Parish Meeting held on 23rd May 2011 were approved and signed by the Chairman.

3. ANNUAL REPORTS:
i. Parish Council:
The Chairman thanked all the councillors for their work over the year and welcomed David Craig who had been co-opted in December leaving a single vacancy on the council.  The village green which had been completed last year was a great success and widely used and this year the Parish Council had purchased commemorative Diamond Jubilee mugs to be given to the children in the village.  On going topics of interest which the Parish Council would be discussing included The South Worcestershire Development Plan and the Localism Act.

ii. Primary School:
The head teacher's report by Mrs Langston was presented by the Clerk.  The library was being developed and parents and friends were raising money for books and furniture.

iii. Village Charities:
A meeting was arranged for next week and it was expected that monies would be set aside to pay the utility bills of cases of need if the coming winter was severe.  

iv. Footpaths Warden:
Cllr. Baldwin reported all path were accessible and he had noticed an increase in footfall.  Credit should be paid to Madresfield Estate for the upkeep of many of the paths and the Clerk was to send a letter of thanks.  The permissive path that the children used from the Club to the School was being well used.   
v. Tree Warden:
Cllr. Craig reported that he had completed the induction course with Wade Muggleton and he hoped to be able to liaise with adjoining parish wardens and survey any interesting specimens.

vi. Finance:
The Clerk presented the annual accounts which would be approved at the annual parish council meeting.
5. QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC:
Nothing further was discussed

There being no further business the meeting closed at 7.25 pm.
